
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

TUESDAY

APRIL 23, 2024
7:00 P.M.
The Regular Council Meeting of the Eastlake City Council was held at Eastlake City Hall, 35150 Lakeshore Boulevard.  The Meeting was called to order by Council Vice President Meyers at approximately 7:02 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
ATTENDEES
All members of Council in attendance with the exception of Council President Overstreet.
All members of the Administration were in attendance.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Regular Council Meeting Agenda – April 23, 2024
MOTION:  Mr. Semick moved to approve the Agenda for April 23, 2024. Mr. Kasunick second.
ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous. 
Motion carried.  Agenda approved.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
MOTION: Mr. Semick motioned to approve the Minutes from the Regular Council Meeting of April 9, 2024. Ms. Kostelnik second.
ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous with the exception of Ms. Krajnyak who ABSTAINED.

Motion carried. Minutes approved.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Meetings Scheduled
Council Vice President Meyers stated that the next Council-as-a-Whole Committee Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday May 14, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. The Regular Council meeting will be convened immediately following the adjournment of the Council-as-a-Whole Committee meeting. 
MOTIONS
None at this time.
COMMUNICATIONS & PETITIONS:
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Mr. Semick reports on the Port Authority meeting. Port did repairs to docks and got things in for the season. Dredging is approved and ready to begin. Kayak launch will be ready to go once the weather breaks. Service Department finished the roof on the Salmon Club building.

No questions.

RECOGNITION OF THE PUBLIC:  1/2 hour, 3-minutes per person
No one was signed up to speak.

LEGISLATION PROPOSED:
04-23-(01)






RESOLUTION NO.: 









Requested by: Finance Director Schindel






Sponsored by: Administration

A Resolution authorizing the Director of Finance to advance funds, with said funds to be advanced from Fund #101 “General Fund” in the amount as listed into Fund #208 “Federal Grants Fund” and Fund #421 “Stadium/Vine Project Fund”, and declaring an emergency.

MOTION: Ms. Krajnyak moved to suspend the rules requiring separate readings and readings in full. Mr. Kasunick second.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.
MOTION:  Ms. Krajnyak to adopt.  Mr. Kasunick second.

ROLL CALL: Yeas unanimous.

Motion carried. Legislation is adopted as Resolution No.: 2024-022
LEGISLATION PENDING:

There was no legislation pending.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:
Mayor Dave Spotton welcomes everyone to tonight’s meeting. There have been no updates on the Local Government Fund but they will be meeting on Friday with west-end Mayors. May 16 there will be a public meeting at Auburn Career Center with the auditor. Will be at 6:00 p.m. Biggby should have been paved today but hopefully will be done this week and opening should be very soon. He attended the State of the Cities this morning and it was well attended. Mr. Semick was there as well.

No questions,.

Fire Chief Whittington says that they did a mock crash at the highschool. The Fire Department starts putting this together in January/February. Vitalones supplied the car and Monreal Funeral Home brought a hearse. Chief Reik and his department helped. UH sends two physicians. Students volunteer to be actors. The group they get is always wonderful and confident. North Staff and Willoughby Fire also helped out. When these events go on, there is a lot of help from the community to educate the kids. 

No questions.

Police Chief Reik says his only addition is that the Funeral Home was Jacobs. Usually it is Monreal. He wants to ensure they are properly recognized. May 4th Motorcycle Run will leave and return at Senior Center. Typically, this is from the Blvd but there is paving going on. Back the Blue rally sponsors it. Their president George Hoyt passed away after a short bout with cancer and had a rough last couple of years, but the rest of the group wants to keep his memory strong and keep the event going. They assist and also ask the other agencies to help. They are still going through the process with some hiring and will hopefully have more people going through training soon.

No questions.

CBO Menn jokes that he can’t compete with that side of the table with reports.

No questions.

Service Director Kostelnik says they are currently constructing the new salt bin in house. Once it is done, they should be able to place their last 800 lb. Cricket pitch is being constructed right now. Should be able to play down there beginning of May hopefully. The last 3-4 years at the Captains Stadium, the driveway where Laketran busses go, they have been doing roughly $24,000 per year of changing the asphalt to concrete. Which has been done and it is all being paid by Laketran. When school is out, they will hopefully pave the side parking lot that has always been gravel. The school board is going to pay for the asphalt.

No questions.

City Engineer Meluch follows up from last meeting about two project bids for Lakeland and 332nd. They cannot award until the July meeting, but the bids were reasonable. 

No questions.

Finance Director Schindel says auditors have been in the office or sending huge requests via email for the last 2 weeks so that has been what Finance has been doing.

No questions.

Law Director Klammer says he spoke with Ms. Schindel and Mr. Kostelnik and they were trying to save some on concrete and they are going to review.
No questions.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:13 p.m.
th
___________________________________
JIM OVERSTREET, COUNCIL PRESIDENT

APPROVED: ______________________
ATTEST: _____________________________________
ALYSSA MORAN, CLERK OF COUNCIL
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